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PROQCEEDINGS

ADMINISTRATIVE LAW JUDGE KANDACE F. MELILLO: This is
the time and'place for a hearing in the matter of Keith A.
Messner; No. EC-6538, versus Verizon Select Services, Inc.,
also referred to during this hearing as VSSI, involving a
telephone service dispuie‘ The docket number is C-20055469.
The Cémplainant,‘Keith A. Messner, an inmate at ﬁhe State
Correctional Institution at Albion, filed a formal complaint
with the Commission on October 21, 2005, concerning the
prison system telephone service provided to him by
Respondent, Verizon Select Services, Inc.. Respondent filed
dﬁ Answer to the complaint on Nouvember 14, 2005.

| I am Administrative Law Judge Kaﬁdace F. Melillo

assigned by the Commission to preside in this matter. >I
note the appearances this morning of William E. Lehman,
Esquire, and N. Bruce Kazee, Esquire, on behalf of Verizon
Select Services, Inc., and Keith A. Messner.

Mr. Messner, are you represented by counsel?

MR. MESSNER: " No, ma'am; I'm pro se.

JUDGE MELILLO: All right. We'll note you as being
pro se.

Mr. Kazee, you are appearing in this,matter on behalf
of Verizon Select Services, Inc.?

MR. KAZEE: Correct.

JUDGE MELILLGC: Are you employed by Verizon Select

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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'vServices, Inc.?

MR. KAZEE: Yes, I am.

’JUDGE MELILLO: Are you an in-house counsel?

MR. KAZEE: Yes.

JUDGE MELILLO: Good morning, everyone. This
hearing, while being held by telephone, is being
transcribed. There is a court reporter present in
‘Harrisburg, PA. So I ask all of you to please speak
clearly, slowly and ioudly. | |

Also, Mr. Lehmar, are you on a speaker phone?

MR. LEHMAN: Yes, 1 am, Your Honor.

JUDGE MELIL@O: The court rapérter has indicated to
me that she is having diffic&ity hearing you, S0 we‘re
going to see how this works out. It may be that you can't
be on a speaker phorne in order fbr her to be able to
transcribe this.

MR, LEHMAN: Okay. Well, let me know.

JUDGE MELILLO: All right. Can you hear all right at
this point? The court reporter is indicating she can heér
at this point.

Now, I don't know whether the parties have had an
opportunity to discuss settlement. In my Prehearing Order
in this matter, 1 had directed the utility to éndeavor to
contact the Complainani one week before the hearing.

Was there any settlement discussion’prior to today?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} 761-7150
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MR. MESSNER: No, Your Honor, there was not. I
haven't heard from them.

JUDGE MELILLO: All right. Are the parties
interested in pursuing settlement discussions? If so, 1 can
leave the room, we will go off the record, and I can give
you a period of time to discuss settlement, and then I'1ll
return in ten minutes to check on your progress.

Are the parties interested in that? |

MR. LEHMAK: Well, that's up to Mr, Messner. I guess
we can discuss it, sure. |

JUDGE MELILLO: All right. Very well. I know it may
have been difficult for the parties to have/got£6n together
to discuss settlement prior to today. So why don't we go
off the record at this point?

(Discussion off the IQCOfdnj

JUDGE MELILLO: Let's go back on the record.

We were off the record for a period of time to allow
for settlement discussions. Well, what happened? Were ﬁhe
parties able to settle?

MR. LEHMAN: This is Mr. Lehman, Your Honor. No, we
were not able to settle. Obviously, we hed discussions
about how the syétem works and the requirements that are
there. I believe Mr. Messner can speak for himself. He is
not happy with those reguirements and wants to continue on

with the hearing.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7750
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. JUDGE MELILLO: Very well.
MR. MESSNER: May 1 say something, Your Honor?
JUDGE MELILLO: You may, Mr. Messner.

MR. MESSNER: What Mr. Lehman said about me not being

‘happy with those requirements, that's not totally correct.

I understand the requirements and I don't have a problem
with the requirements. As I said to Mr. Kazee and Mr.

Lehman and Ms. Breslin while we were off the record, my only

~problem is that we're getting billed for time that we can't

use,

I mean, I understand the requirements and I do not
have a problem with that. They're there for a reason. They
need to be there. I understand all that. My point is and
it comes down to very simply they're billing us for time
that we cannot use.

JUDGE MELILLO: ALl right. Mr. Messner, this is
information that you probably are going to}want to have on
the record, and then I would need *o place you under oath.

MR, MESSNER: Okay.

JUDGE MELILLO: $o just give me a moment énd we'll
get to your complaint.
| My . Messner, you have tﬁe burden of proof in this
matter, so you will go first in the order of presentation.
You will present your case‘aﬂd I may be asking you some

guestions in that process for clarification. Please

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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unﬁérstand that I am not acting as your éttorney. I need
certain information in order to write my decision and the
questions will help me to do that“

1f you do not present sufficient evidence, including
documentation,’that ydu_have been prbvided inadeguate
service as a result of the actionS"of Respondent, then you
have not met ydur burden of proof. |

After you have completed your direct casé and I have
asked my questions, the utility attorney will have the
oppgrtunity to ask you questions and you will have an

opportunity for redirect after that. Then the utility will

put on its witness. You may question the utility witness

and I also may have questions.

after that, since you have the burden of proof, Mr.

- Messner, you will be permitted the opportunity to rebut the

evidence presented by VSSI and can pravide further testimony
in response to VSSI's testimony. ‘

Do you have any questions?

MR. MESSNER: Na, Your Honor.

JUDGE MELILLO: All right. Does anyone have anything,_
further before’we proceed?

(No response. )

JUDGE MELILLO: All right. Very well. Hearing

nothing, Mr. Messner, please raise your right hand.

MR. MESSNER: Okay.

COMMONWEALTH BREPORTING COMPANY (717)7681-7150
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Whereupon,
KEITH A. MESSNER
having been duly sworn, testified as follows:
JUDGE MELILLO: Please state your name and youﬁ
current address for the record.
DIRECT TESTIMONY
THE WITNESS: My name is Keith A. Messner, and my
current address is State Correctionai Institutional at
Albion, 10745 Route 18, Albion, Pennsylvania.
JUDGE MELILLO: &And you are an inmate of the State
Correctional Institution at Albion, Mr. Messner?
THE WITNESS: Yes, Your Honor, I am.
JUDGE MELILLO: And you're & user of the prison phone
system?
THE WITNESS: Yes, ma'an.
JUDGE MELILLO: And who is the service provider that
you use to make outgoing calls? |
THE WITNESS: Verizon Seléct Services, Incarporatedi

JUDGE MELILLO: And is your complaint about outgoing

calisg?

THE WITNESS: Yes,‘itkis, Your Honor.

JUDGE MELILLO: All right. Please describe your
cbmplaint. | |

THE WITNESS: Well, my complaint is that throughout

the phone CBlls, they play reqguired securityfannouncements

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7350
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that announce that the call comes from a correctional
institution. I think there are four or five of those that
air intermittently throughout the call.

Now, the problem is that the énnouncements interrupt
the call where yoo cannot talk over them nor can you hear
over them, vet we are billed for that time, Your Honor.
That's the essence of the complaint. |

There are sone other issues about dropped calls,
calls that were improperly disconnected, ahd then we have to
call ﬁéck a second time and incﬁr more c¢harges, and it
happens on a frequent basig that calls are disconnectedk
improperly for no legitimate reason, I had one just hdppen
to me yesterday afternoon ét 5:00. I had a call
disconnected. No custom calling features or anything on the
line. The call was just disconnected.

I''m sure Verizon can listen to the recordings of the

calls, bhecause the institution records the calls, and

they'1ll see that the calls are being disconnected improperly

and I'm paying for them.

I told Mr. Kazee and Mr. Lehman when we were off the
record that I'm willing té forego the dropped calls. 1 know
that kind of stuff happens, but the billing for time during
the announcements that we can't use just doesn't seem fair
to me.

JUDGE MELILLO: All right. So you're complaint --

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY. (717} 7617150
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vyou've now narrowed youf complaint to the frustration you're
experiencing with the recorded announcement that is
preempting conversation: is that correct?

THE WITNESS: Well, ves, because Mr. Kazee when we
vere offkthe record said that he would have the people who
facilitate the telephone calls here at Albion get with
Verizon and take a look at these calls that are being
disconnected and try to work on'that, and 1'm very happy
with that and 1 appreciate his effort to do that.

JUDGE MELILLO: All right. Very well, What is the
time period that you're complaining about with respect to
the security announcements? |

THE WITNESS: I'm not sure I understamdkyour
question, Judge.

JUDGE MELILLO: In your complaint, Mr. Messner, you
indicated that beginning in October of 2003 ana then till
October of 2005, which is when you filed vyour complaint;

THE WITNESS: Correct, correct. |

JUDGE MELILLG: Now, there you say you were subject

1o disconnectiong and you said that VSSI is willing to work

on that. I'm wondering about the remaining complaint that

your have which is with respect to the security
announcements, during what period of time are you
complaining about with respect to that particular issue?

THE WITNESS: The entire period, Your Honor. I mean,

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 7617150
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it goes back even further than that, but the entire period,

‘because they've been there as long as -~ you know, the

announcements have been on the phone as long as I*ve been
here.
JUDGE MELILLO: Okay. We're trying to pinpoint a

period of time, because it could be that different service

providers were involved in providing this service to the

prison. You started with October of 2003 with respect to
your complaint about erroneous disconnections. s that also
would you say the period of fime you're talking about, that
two-year pericd from October of 2003 to October of 2005,
with respect to the secﬁrity‘announcemeﬁts?

THE WITNESS: Yes, Your Honor.

JUDGE MELILLO: ALl right. Vervaéll. Let me see if
I have any furtﬁer questions. Please hold on a here, and
then the utility counsel Wiil be permitted to cross-examine.

(Pause.) |

JUDGE MELILLO: Mr. Messner, can you please describe
the system by which you are provided a certain I guess you
could call it a line of credit or something? It is my
understanding that you get some kind of credit through the
commissary that you can use then to purchase a block of time
for your célling with Verizon Select Services, Inc.

THE WITNESS: Yes, Your Honor. What happens is the

commissary will allow you to buy blocks of time in either

GCOMMONWEALTH REPORTING SOMPANY  (717) 781.7150
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515.00, $25.0C or $50.00 increments. It's not like a
calling card,kbut what happens 1s that money that'you
purchase at the commissary is placed on your telephone
account, and then you're able io make calls that aren't
collect with those dollar credits.

JUDGE MELILLO: All right. kSO vou're saying that
when the calls that you make are interrupted with a security
messayge, you're payving for that and it's coming out of the
credit, I guess, that's established at the commissary for
you?

THE WITNESS: Yes, Your Honor; and just as well, if
yau-céll collect, the person you call ends up paying for it.
So either way, with the commissary account or collect, we're
paying for it, yes, ma'am.

JUDGE MELILLO: All right. I guess I can ask
Verizon. I was wanting to have on the record that if it
ware decided that there would be any rebate, how that would
happen, how that would be credited to your commissary
account if, iﬁ~fact, you met your burden of proof and the
Commission agrees and you're entitled to any refunds on
this, but I guess 1 can ask Verizon regarding that.

‘All right. Mr. Lehman or Mr. Kazee, who will be
doing the cross-examination? |

MR. LEHMAN: I will first, Your Honor. Tnis is Mr.

Lehman.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7180
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JUDGE MELILLO: All right. Mzr. Lehman, please keep
your voice up. You may have to stand right next to the
phone.

CROSS~-EXAMINATION

BY MR. LEHMAN:

0. Mr. Messner, you indicated that you are
complaining sbout paying for calls, paying for the recorded
messages on calls you're making from the institution there.
May 1 ask where are you calling? The calls you're

complaining about, where are those calls going to?

A. Well, several places. I call a lot of different

paople. Cally gu within Pennsylvania. Gﬁ&%émge~%e~9a&%asv
They-go-to-Gartand,—bos-Angetes—Migaieaippi~ I mean, 1
make different calls to different people.

'MR. LEHMAN: Your Honor, with regard ﬁo his testimony
that he makes calls interstate, the Commisgsion ~-- it has
been held numerous times, obviously, that the Commission
does not hav& jurisdiction over interstate calls. That
igsue has come up numerous times in these pfisoner complaint

hegarings, and those calls have not been leooked at by the

Commission, obvicusly. They're interstate.

We can certainly talk about intrastate calls within
the State of Pennsylvania, but should any type of refund be
determined to be in order here, we would request, obviocusly,

that interstate calls not be considered in that matter.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  [717) 7817150
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JUDGE MELILLO: All right. So you're making a

motion, Mr. Lehman, to basically have the Commission not

consider the interstate calls?

MR. LEHMAN: Yes. I would make a motion to strike
thét portion of the testimony dealing with interstate calls.

THE WITNESS: Your Honor?

JUDGE MELILLO: Yes, Mr. Messner.

THE WITNESS: I would be willing to stipulate that I

| wouldn't even ask for a rebate for the interstate calls. 1

would be willingkﬁc just go with the in Pennsylvania calls,
ande’d be willing to gtipulate to that if it's okay with
M1, Lehman and Mr. Kazee. |

- JUDGE MELILLO: Mr. Lehman?

MR. LEHMAN: That's fine, |

JUDGE MELILLO: All right;k Very well. Then that
particular testimony will be stricken and not considered
given that you have agreed that that's not going tb be part
of your complaint.

THE WITNESS: It waill jgst be ih Pennsylvania calls?

JUDGE MELILLO: 1In Pennsylvania. |

THE WITNESS: That's fine.

JUDGE MELILLO: Very well. Mr. Lehman, please
continue.

MR. LEHMAN: Your Honor, I have no further questions

at this time.

COMMONWEALTH AEPOATING COMPANY  (717) 761.7150
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JUDGE MELILLO: All right. Mr. Kazee, do you have
anything? |

MR, KAZEE: I do not. Thank you.

JUDGE MELILLO: All right. Very well. Mr. Messner,
do you have anything that you want to say in responge to the
@uestions that were just asked of you by counsel for VSSI?

THE WITNESS: No, Your Honeor, I do not.

JUDGE MELILLO:  All right. Very well. Then we'll
have the utility present its case.

| (Witness excused. )

MR. LEHMAN: Your Honor, 1 would iike to call Denise
Breslin. ’

- JUDGE MELILLO: Ms. Breslin, please raise your right
hand.

Whereupon,
DENISE BRESLIN
having been duly sworn, testified as foliows:

JUDGE MELILLO: Very weli. Is it Mr. Lehman or
Mr. Kazee that will be presenting the witness?

MR. LEHMAN: Mr. Lehman. ’

JUDGE MELILLO: All’right. Mr. Lehman, piease keep
your voice up, and you may continue.

MR. LEBMAK: - Thank you, Your Horor.

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. LEHMAN:

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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0. Ms. Breslin, could you pleasekstate and spell

your name for the record, please?

A.  Yes; Denise Breslin. That's B-r-e-g-l-i-n.

0. And by whom are you‘emplayed énd in what
capacity?

A, I'm employed by Verizon Pernsylvania,

Incorporated, formerly the Corrections Product Line Manager
through December 19th of 2005. |

0. Could you please briefly describe the nature and
scope of your job responsibilities?

A. Yes. Formerly as the Manager of the Corrections.
Product Line management team, my team was responsibie for
product management, vendor relations, marketing, financial
results and planning, as well as requests for proposal
responses.

0. And are you authorized to testify on behalf of
Verizon PA in this proceeding?

A, Yas.

0. And have you reviewed the complaint filed in
this matter?

A, Yes.

JUDGE MELILLO: Could I interrupt just a moment?

This gomplaint deals with Verizon Select Services, Inc. I

don't see that Verizon PA, Inc., itself has been made a

party. 1Is your witness, Mr. Lehman, authorized to testify

COMMONWEALTH REPOARTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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on behalf of VS8SI?

MR. LEHMAN: Yes, she is, Your Honor.

JUDGE MELILLO: All right. Could you pleasé correct
that for the record?

MR. LEHMAN: Okay.

BY MR. LEHMAN:

0. Are you authorized to testify on behalf of
Ver izon Select Services, Inc., in,this proceeding?

A Yes, 1 am.

0. And have you reviewed the complaint filed in
this mattex?

A. Yes, I have,

o, Were you present during the testimony of the
Complainant today?

A, Yes.

Q. For the record, could you please briefly‘
describe the arrangement for the provision of inmate
telephone service to the Department okaorrections?,

A. Yes. Verizon Pennsylvania, Incorporated,
provides the inmate telephone service,‘bcth local and
intrallATA telephone services to the Pennsylvania Department
of Corrections. |

JUDGE MELILLO: Could 1 interrupt Jjust & moment? Ms,
Breslin, you're stating that Verizon Pennsylvahia, inc.,

provides services. I thought it was Verizon Select

COMMVONWEALTH AEPCATING COMPANY (717} 761.7150
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Services, Inc. 8o can we be clear about this, because
otherwise we don't have the right party in this proceeding?

THE WITNESS: VYes, Your Honor; 1'l1l be getting to

. that.

JUDGE MELILLO: All right. Please do, because it's
confusing right now.

THE WITNESS: The contract is with Verizon
Pennsylvania, Incorporated. We have an affiliate agreement
with our subcontractor, Verizon Select Services. Again,
i’ll start over.

JUDGE MELILLC: Please do.

THE WITNESS: Verizon Pennsylvania, incorporated,
does provide the telephone service, both local and intraLATA
telephone services to the Pennsylvania Department of
Corrections. It's subject to the rules and regulations of
the Department of Corrections and the laws of Pennsylvania.

Our affiliate, that's Verizon Pennsylvania,
Incorporated's, affiliate, Verizon Select Services,
Incorporatea, which is known as VSSI, provides the interLATA
telephone service and the remaining tratfic at the

Department of Corrections facilities that are not within

Verizon Pennsylvania, Incorporated's, territory.

We have an additional subcontractor named Securus,
spelled S-e~c-u-r-u~s, which provides the inmate call

contro. system and its software that runs it.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717) ¥61.7150
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‘MR. MESSNER: Your Honor, mayk Ibbject?
- JUDGE MELILLO: - On what basis, Mr. Messner?
MR. MESSNER: It was ny understanding that‘T~Netix is
prcﬁidxng_the call control system and not Securus as she's
testified to. Mr. Kazee had said when we were off the

record that T-Netix is the company providing the call

control system. So which one is it?

THE WITNESS: I can explain that to you, Mr. Messner.
“MR. MESSNER: All right.
JUDGE MELILLO: Please continue.

THE WITNESS: T-Netix was a companybthat merged with
another company and changed its name to Securus.

MR. MESSNER: Okay. Very good. Thank you.

THE WITNESS: Sure.  Securus i's-: T-Netix. They're
marketing and new company name is Securus, S$-e-c-u~r-u-s.

MR. MESSNER: And they are still based in Fort Worth?

THE WITNESS: That's correct.

MR. MESSNER: Okay.

THE -WXTRESS: Verizon also has one fiﬁal
subcontractor, Shawntech, épelled $-h-a~w-n=t-e-c-h, one
word. They are the physical site administrators at each
facility.

BY MR. LEHMAN:

Q.  Could you please brietfly describe the general

operation of the inmate call system and some of the

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING SOMPANY . (7171 7617150
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requifements that afe placed on Verizon by the DOC?

;A; Certainly. Inmates‘at the state correctional
facilities in Pennsylvania are given the privilege to make
phone calls which are subject to certain reStrictions placed
on them not only by state law, but Department of'Corrections
reguirements.

Génerally speaking, depending on their security
status, -inmates are allowed to make l5-minute calls a day;
They use thnes at the facility and are only allowed to
either make them collect or prepaid. |

| For prepaid calling, as Mr. Messner mentioned
earlier, they deposit money through a commissary transaction
at the facility into their telephone accountg"Also, inmates
must register telephone numbers that they want to call and
have them approved by the Department of,Correctionsa Once
they're approved, then they can only call those numbers on
their approved list.

All calls have an announcement which plays to the
called party that the call is being made from a correctional
facility and that it is subject to monitoring and recording.
if the call is accepted by the called pérty, smailer
méssages then replay every few minutes during the
conversation. It's state law and the Department of
Corrections' contract requires those messages.

The Department of Corrections determined that for

COMMONWEALTH AEPORTING COMPANY - {717) 761-7150
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safety reasons, if at any time during a call the inmate call

control system detects a tone or noise that it believes to

bhe a three-way call attempt, that the call would be

terminated.

Q. Thank you. At this time we're going to address
the call overlays that Mr. Messner has raised an issue with
in’his complaint. Could you pleése explain what these
overlays are and why they're there? o

AL Sure. The overlays are taped messagés that
appear at the beginning of the call and then repeats during
the call. They appear between the second and third minute
and every fix to six minutes thereafter. The ﬁessage is
five seconds long. So, during a full 15-minute call,
approximately 15 seconds wou.d be it's state law and

Department of Corrections, our contract requires those

messages to be played. It informs the called party that the

call is originating from a correctiocnal facility and that
it's subject to monitoring and recording.

Q. Is Mr. Messhér charged for the initial messagék
at the beginning of the call?

A. Ne. The billing does not start until the called
party accepts the call. |

0. Is this true for both collect and prepaid calls?

A, Yes.

0. Is Mr. Massner charged while the remaining
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nessages are played?

A, Yes, he is. He would be or the party that's
making it collect, that's accepting the call. Verizon is
carrying the call and incurring the expense to process the
call, which includes the time that these messages are being
played. The messages, again, are a requirement of the
Department of Corrections, plus thekmessagés arg five
seaonds long. |

S0, within a 15-minute call, the total time would be -

‘15 seconds.

0. Could Verizon remove these messages even if it
warnted to?

A. No. as I stated earlier, the overlays are a
requirement of the state law and the Department of
Correetions‘ccntract_ They cannot be removed. In fact, in
2004, Verizon made an inquiry to the Department of
Corrections regarding their policies regarding these
overlays, and the Department éf Corrections responded in
Decenber of 2C04 to Verizon that under no circumstances’
would the Department of Corrections change their policy
regarding the playing of these overlays.

MR. LEHMAN: Your Honor, at this time I have no
further guestions. Maybe Mr. Kazee does. |

MR. KAZEE: No, I don't. Thank you.

JUDGE MELILLO: All right. I have some questions, if

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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I may, Ms. Breslin, before Mr‘ Messner has an opportunity
also for cross-examination. | |
| THE WITNESS: Suré‘
JUDGE MELILLO: In an on~the-record hearing that was

held very recently here at the Commission, Dr. Shaffer,

'Deéuty Secretary of the Department of Correéticns, was asked

about whether it was technologically poésible to'have the
message played iﬁ the background versus an errlay.

Are you familiar with the technology of whether it is
possible to have the nmessage bé in the background versus an
overlay?

THE WITNESS: I can tell you the knowledge that I
have of the Securus system, that it's not»technologically"
feasible. I1'm not an expert, bedause~1 don't work for
Securus. They're a subcontractorbbf ours; They would be in
a hetter positioh to éxplain why thair system
technologically has to wdrk tbe way it works.

If we could play it in thevbaakground, we would.

It's just not technologically feasible at this time.

JUDGE MELILLO: All right. In response to questiéns
posed to you by counsel for Verizon Select Services, Inc.,
you mentioned Verizon several times, and I wanted to be
clear about that. Now, you saild Verizon PA, Inc., I gueés,
is -~ are you saying they're the parent company and VSSI is

& subsidiary?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} 761-7150
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THE WITNESS: Verizon Pennsylvania,'Incorporated, we
have the contract with the Department of Corrections.
JUDGE MELILLO: We, being Verizon PA, Inc.?

THE WITNESS: VYes. 1I'm an employee of Verizon

Pennsylvania, Incorporated.

JUDGE MELILLO: &All right. You have the contract
with DOC, in cother words?
| THE WITNESS: Yes, ma'am.
JUDGE MELILLO: All right. Well, then how does VSSI
fit into this picture?

THE WITNESS: They provide the long distance.

Verizon Select Services is an affiliate of Verizon, our

parent company. They provide the long distance telephone

services, the interLATA calling, as well as at the
facilities that are out of franchise, that are not within
Verizon Pennsylvania's local éervice area, they handle all
calls in those areas. |

JUDGE MELILLO: So they would provide intraLATA
calling? | |

- THE WITNESS: In our out—Of~fraﬁéhise where verizon

Penhsyivania, lncorporated,~is not the LEC, VSSI Qould
handle local intra/inter, all of the calling{,

JUDGE MELILLO: Okay. So when you were responding to
your gounsel and you said Verizon in response, at some

points in your response, what were you -- were you referring
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to Verizon being VSSI or Verizon PA, Inc.,kthe parent?

THE WITNESS: Verizon Pennsylvania, Inc.

JUDGE MELILLO: When VSSI provides the intralATa
service to Mr. Messner, 1s that the entity that is playing
these security messasges because the LDepartment of
Correctibns is reguiring it or who actually is involved in
the service complaint that Mr. Messner has, whicﬁ is these
security messages? |

THE WITNESS: The messages are programmed and run

through Securus' system. It is our subcontractor, Securus.

It's the inmate call control system and the software that

runs it that interjects these messages, plays them, and

determines at what point randomly when these have to be

played.

JUDGE MELILLO: ALl right. Well, where does VSSI fit
into this whole pigture, becéuse this complaint is against"
VSS5I?7 Are they the ones -- when you mentioned Securus, I
think Securus came into being fairly recently; right?

THE WITNESS:  Securus is T-Netix. T~Netix has been
in business over 20-some years. They merged with another
company and changed their néme to Securus.,

JUDGE MELILLO: When did that happen?

THE WITNESS: I would say maybe about two years,ago.

JUDGE MELILLO: Okay. 1 thought that happened fairly

recently, because 1 know we've had some T-Netix cases here.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {7171 761-7150
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THE WITNESS: Quite often, they just kept their
T-Netix name, but the actual merging ¢f their company
happened about two years ago.

JUDGE MELILLO: Well, I'm still not clear here. This
Complaint thét we have before us today is K&ith Messner
versus VS8SI, and Mr. Messner in his testimony now has
narfowed his complaint down to the security nessages that
are overlayed on calls that he's making, and he has narrowed
his camplaint to calls made in Pennsylvania, and I take it
that at least some of those calls would be the intralATA
calls that are, 1 guess, carried by VSSI. Is that correct?

THE WITNESS: That would‘be’cortect‘

JUDGE MELILLO: Well --

THE WITNESS: The recorded messages are a feature
function of Securus' system that we have at each of the
facilities. 1It's the Department of Corrections'
reguirement, and we subcontract it out to Securus in their
system that's programmed to play these on all calls.

JUDGE MELILLO: So VSSI has to play that message,
too, on the calls that théy Carry for Mr. Messner?

THE WITNESS: Right, right. That message would be
played whether it's a local call, intra or interLATA call.

 JUDGE MELILLO: And that's because VSSI is subject to
th@kDepartment of Corrections coﬁtract which requires the

security messages to be played:; is that correct?
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THE WITNESS! Yes, ma'am.

JUDGE MELILLO: But the software that handles the
messages, I guess, is provided by this Securus now that we
are talking about? |

THE WITNESS: T-Netix, Securus, yes.

JUDGE MELILLO: All right. Well, I guess the
complaint isn't necessarily about the software. I guess he
would prefer that the software not work right.

MR. MESSNER: Well, no, that's rot true, Your Honor.

JUDGE MELILLO: Well --

MR. MESSNER: It does need to be there.

JUDGE MELILLO: Well, no. I'm saying that you don't
like the fact that it's there. That's the --

MR. MRSSNER: Na, no, no, Your Honor.

JUDGE MELILLO: That's not true; all right. What is
yvouxr complaint then, Mr. Messner?

MR. MESSNER: My complaint, Your Honor, first of all,
let me say that the announcements are there for a reason,
and 1 don't have a problem with that.

JUDGE MELiLLO: All right.

MR, MESSNER: I have a problem with the fact that I'm
being billed for talk time in a call that I can't use.

JUDGE MELILLO: All right. Now, ycu’heard Ms.
Breslin say that’you’re not charged for the initial security

message.
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MR. MESSNER: No, the initial announcement, but I
think -- I don't know if Ms. Breslin is aware. The initial
announcement -- when you make a call, there's a lengthy
announcement until the party accepts. They;prass ZaTO to
accept the call. Then you get an announcement saying, "Go
abead with yvour call, please,“ and the call is cénnected.
Sometimes it takes maybe a second to get connected.

S50 we don't get charged for that, but then there are
tive announcerents, five security announcements throughout
the call, as Ms. Breslin said, and they're five seconds
cach, and we're charged for that.

Now, you know, if you make two phone calls a day or
three phone calls a week or whatever, in & two or three-year
period, that adds up, and it comes out of the money that we

pay, and I don't understand why Verizon cannot nake some

- gort of compromise here where we're not getting billed

- during those announcements.

 JUDGE MELILLO: All right. I understand that. I'm
glad you clarified that. So your ccmplaint is abbut the
chiarge?

MR. MESSNER: Yes, ma'am.

JUDGE MELILLO: All right. Ms. Breslin, with respect
to the charge, is there anything that can be done about that
or is that subject to subcontract where those minutes have

to be charged” How is that all handled? Can anything be
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done about that?

THE WITNESS: Well, as you know, our rates are
tariffed and they're per minute, and if we were to change,
we would have to re-tariff. We would simply have to -~ we
incur the cost of the call, and we've asked to have those
recordings play in the background. The Department of
Corrections and technologically, it's just not going to
happert,

We can‘t eliminate that. We‘re‘goihg to incur the
cost. We have to pass the cost on. If we change anything,
if you don't want it within the per-minute, it would have to

be on the surcharge. We would have to pass that expense on

somewhere. Rather than the per minute, it would go on the

surcharge and we'd have to re-~-tariff.

JUDGE MELILLO: All right. Your tariffs that you're
talking about, are they on file withkthe Pennsylvania Public
Utility Commission?

THE WITNESS: ~ Yes, ma' am.

JUDGE MELILLO: All right. $So you say you're
following your teriff when you're charging for these
minutes? |

THE WITNESS: Yes, ma'am.

JUDGE MELILLO: Now, you also said something about
you're dincurring a cost.  Can you explain that; that you're

incurring a cost, too, so you're passing it along?

SOMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPBANY (717} 761-7150
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THE WITNESS: Right. Any phone call at the facility
there, at the Department of Corrections, we have dial tone.
We have the inmate call control system. We have the
ﬁoftware.' We have personnel out there, the site
administrators. ‘Those are all costs that are‘incurred‘ As
soon as ~- the phone. As soon as the inmate goes to the
phcﬁe, it's not just when he picks up the phone, it*s having
that phone there and maintained in wérking order.

There are costs, and it's built into our tariff. If
you use the phone, you have to share in the expense of the
sjstem‘ If you don't use the phone, ycu don't have to then
incur the cost.

JUDGE MELILLO: All right. Now, Mr. Messner just
said that there were five interruptidns. I think you said

there were three -- two in -~ 1 guess three in a l5-minute

~call. 1Is that right?

THE WITNESS: They are programmed to be random. You
would hear one within the second to third minute, every five
to six minutes thereafter. So -- |

MR, MESSNER: Your Honor, can 1 object to that,
because,they‘re not random?

| JUDGE MELILLO: You will have an opportunity to rebut
the fLestimony.

MR. MESSNER: Okay.

JUDGE MELILLO: Right now I'm just trying to get some
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information on the record to help me with this matter.

MR. MESSNER: All right. Thank vyou.

JUDGE MELILLO: All right?

MR. MESSNER: Okay.

JUDGE MELILLO: In fact, let me just check, because
we may be ready for you to ask questions, Mr. Messner.

S MR. MESSNER: Okay.

"JUDGE MELILLO: I just want to make sure. As you can

' see from the testimony today, there are different entities

being discussed.

MR. MESSNER: Yes.

- JUDGE MELILLO: And when I sit down and I look at
this transcript and 1 try to figure out where we are with
this, who's providing what, and whether anything ¢can be
done, whether you've met your burden of proof here, I have
to have some information. $So that's what 1'm doinghei*e~

MR. MESSNER: Okay, Judge.

{Pause.)

JUDGE MELILLO: all right. Mr. Messner, before you
asked your guestions, there were a couple other things that
I thought of while I have you here.

I take it you do make intfaLATA‘calls in
Pennsyivania. Is that correct, Mr, Messner?

MR. MESSNER: Yes, Your Honor, I do.

JUDGE MELILLO: Do you have any -- because I haven't

COMMONWEALTH AEPORTING COMPANY . (717) 781-7150
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gotten any documentation in this case. I got no propoéed
exhibits. You don't have anything that you've pravided to
me to tell me what we would be talking about in terms of the

numbers of calls during the period of time in question that

~are intralATA that would be provided by VSSL and that would

involve the overlay.

MR. MESSNER:  Well, Your Honor, the reason for that
is that I requested that information basically through the
Department of Corrections, and I haven't gotten it yet. I1I'm
still waiting on that. Had I had it, vou would have had it,
Juﬁgé. I'm still waiting on it.

JUDGE MELILLO: ALl right. Mr. Messner, you may ask
some questions of Ms. Breslin at this time.

MR. MESSNER: All right. Thank you.

CROSS-EXBAMINATION
BY MR. MESSNER:
Q. Ms. Breslin, I just have a couple guestion.

Now, I'm correct in my assumption that we are billed for

- those announcements?

A. You are billed.

Q. Okay. Now, are you aware that when the call is
accepted «- you know, as I said, you get a lengthy recording
in front announcing the call is from a correctional facility
and who's calling and tells the party what to do, how to

accept the call.
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Once they press zero to accept the call, then they

'get anpther recording saving, “Go ahead with your call,

please." Are we billed'duriﬂg that?

A. No, you're not. The initial message, as you
said, is 18 secords long. You cannot speak to the called
party. It does tell -~ you know, it tells them that they'wve
got a call from an inmate at the state correctional
ingtitution where you're al. It tells them that it's
subject to monitoring and recording, custom calling features
are not allowed during the conversation, and it does give
them the cost of the call if it is collect. |

If you chose to use the prepaid calling feature, it
would inform the called party that it is a prepaid call,
that they would not incur, and then it thanks them for using
Verizon; after it tells them if it's collect, how much, and
then it tells them what to do to accept the c¢all, push zero,
push one. |

After they do that, it does say, "Go ahead with your
¢all.” Once the voice path is opened, when you speak and
they speak, <that's when the timing of yoﬁr call begins‘

Q. Okay. Now, with regard to the security
announcements, before you hear the recorded voice, it cuts
in and interrupts the call and it's just a brief
interruption. Are you aware if we're charged for that or

does it just not start charging until you actually hear the
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announcement?

A. You're timing of your call begins at the very
beginning cnae the voice path is opened --

Q. No, no. I guess I wasn't clear. I‘m talking
about the security announcements throughout the call.

A.v Yes, you're charged for that.

Q. Right. But what I'm saying is, as they come on,
like the call will be interrupted, like you'll be talking
and you don't even realize and it will go dead and there

will be like a brief pause and then you'll hear the

‘announcement.

My guestion to you is, are we charged during that

~ brief pause or not until the announcement starts?

A. You're charged for that, sir.

O. Okay. We are; okay. And you said that they are
five seconds each, so it comes out to about 15 seconds per
call?

A. For a 1%-minute call.

Q. Okay. Now, you said Verizon is incurring costs
here.

A. Yes, sir.

Q. I got information recentlyvthat Verizon is
passing on a large portion of the profits of these calls to
th@ Department of Corrections. Do you have knowledge that

that's correct?
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A. It's a contractual obligation between Verizon

Pennsylvania and the Department of Corrections, ves.
| 0. And the figure that i*veybeen given is ‘that

Verizon is passing on -- and I don't know if it's correct,
but the figure I've been given is BO percent of fhe profits
to the Department of Corrections.

A. I at this point would not ke able to validate
that yes or no.

0. Okay. But they are passing on a‘portiOn of the
profit? |

A. There is a revenue sharing, yes.

Q. Okay. So you're incurring a cost, but you're
still passing on revenue to the Department of Corrections?

A. Correct.

Q. Okay. Would it be possible for Verizon not to
bill uz during these announcements? Would it be possible

for the billing not to be passed on during those

announcemnentsg?
A, Not at this time.
Q. And you say that you are not familiar with the

technical aspects of the system?

Al No. Again, I do not work for Securus. Their
technology is their patented system, state of the art. They
are the experts of their equipment.

Q. You say their system is patented?
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A. Yes, it isg, sir.

0. Okay. And Securus is the people who are saying
that it's not technologically possible?

A. That's correct.

Q. Are you aware that there are correctional
facilities, county correctional facilities, th:oughOUt‘the
state who run these announcements in the badkground of the
calls? |

A. I would have no knowledge of that.

MR. MESSNER: That's all I have, Your Honor.

JUDGE MELILLO: All right. I guess I did have one
additional question, and it was something I had brought up
with Mr. Messner.

Ms. Breslin, about the whole refund system, how would
that‘héppén? If the’Ccmmission would decide that an inmate
should be provided a refund, would that be somehow a credit
that would come back to the commissary account of that
particular inmate?

THE WITNESS:  If it was a prepaid call, yes, that is
very simply done. 1If it was found Verizon or Securus was
able to‘identify that, wves, tﬁere was a problem, if it was
prepaid, if the inmate paid for it thrdugh a prepaid
account, it wduld gimply be the amount ofktime, the money
that was takern. 1t would be put back in as a debit into

their account ané then able to use for another call.
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If it was a collect call, if there was an error, then
the callad party would have to -- we'd have to work with
their companies -- it could be a multitude of phone
companies; not just Verizon; whoever they'use ~~ to provide
credit. |

JUDGE MELILLO: All right. Alsce, Mr. Messner had

specified at the time period that he was complaining about

-~ because he filed his compléint in October of 2005. ’So he
was complaining about the two-year period beginning in
October 2003 to October 2005. During that period of time,
was VSSI providing intralATA servicerin Pennsylvania to
inmates?

THE WITNESS: Yes, ma'am.

JUDGE MELILLO: So they would have been prbviding the
service during that pcriod of time to Mr. Messner?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

JUDGE MELILLO: All right. Very well. Mr. Lehman,
do you have any redirect?

MR. LEHMAN; HNo, I don't, Your Honor.

JUDGE MELILLO: Mr. Kazee?

MR. KAZEE: Actually, Judge, could Mr. Lehman and I

“have maybe just a couple of minutes to discuss possible

Credirect?

JUDGE MELILLO: You can, but you'll have to go on

another line, because I don't want to disconnect this line.
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MR. KAZEE: That's fine. I think we each have a cell
phone. |

JUDGE MELILLG: Very well. Howkmuch time do you
néed?

MR, KAZEE: Ko more than five minutes.

JUDGE MELILLO: All right. At this point we're going
to be off the record. We're going to take é five-minute
zecéss( Everybody just stay put. We'll be back on the
record at approximately 11:25 a.m.

(Recess. ) |

JUDGE MELILLO: Let's go back on the‘record.

This is the time for redirect of the witness, Ms.
Breslin, by ccunsel for Verizon Select Services, Inc.

"MR. LEHMAN: Yes, Your Honor. I have just a couple

redirect gquestions, if I may.

JUDGE MELILLO: All right. Is this Mr. Lehman?

MR. LEHMAN: Yes, it is.

JUDGE MELILLO: All right. Please keep ycur voice
up. Please continue. |

REDIRECT EXAMINATLION

BY MR. LEHEMAN:

Q. Mg. Breslin, regarding the refund, given the
random nature of the overlays that play, would it be
possible to calculate with any type of precision what type

of refund would even be available?
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MR. MESSNER: Your Honor, 1 want to object to that.
JUDGE MELILLO: On what basis, Mr. Messner?

MR. MESSNER: Well, on the basis that the overlays

are not random. They come at the same interval in every

call. They're not random by any means.

MR. LEHMAN: Your Honor, I believe the testimony of
my witness is that they are random. Therefore, she would
like to respond to her testimony.

MR. MESSNER: Your Honor, that's not what she
testified to. She did not testify that they are random.

She said that there was an initial one between two and three
minutes into the call and then another one every Six
minutes. That's not random, Your Honor.

JUDGE MELILLO: All right. Here's what we're going
to do. Mr. Messner, as I said, you will have an opportunity
to rebut the witness, Ms. Breslin, but let’'s get sonme
clarification on this point.

MR. MESSNER: All right.

. JUDGE MELILLO: Ms. Breslin, is it your position that
the‘security anﬁouncements that we're speaking of today are
random? |

| THE WITNESS: They are. They play between the second
and third minute and between the fifth andéd sixth minute
thereafter until the call is terminated.

JUDGE MELILLO: All right. So you're saying that
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they're random with respect to the time that they're played
within that particular minute?

THE WITNESS: Correct.

JUDGE MELILLO: But that they are played at sone
point in that minute? |

THE WITNESS: Between the second and third and then
the fifth and sixth.’

JUDGE MELILLO: All right. So your testimony with
respect to the randomness has to do with the time period
that those messages would be played within that particular
minute?k | |

THE WITNESS: It either hits the second minute or the
third minute cor the fifth and the sixth minute and then the
tenth or eleventh minute. The way that the Securus system
operates is that it cannot automatically every second minute
hit, every fifth minute. That's how their systém is
designed. It randomly plays, you'know, and it depends on

how long a call.

Fy

So, if it's & 15-minute call, it should have three
tive~gecond interruptions.

JUDGE MELILLO; All right.

THE WITNESS: It's random between the second and
third, fifth and sixth.

JUDGE MELILLO: But you're saying they always are

played at some point three times in a 15-minute call that
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| the inmate would be billed for?

THE WITNESS: Approximately, yes, ma'am.

JUDGE MELILLO: All right. I think‘you‘said they're
not bitled for the ihitial annouhcement?

THE WITNESS: No.

JUDGE MELILLO: Because the billing doesn't start
until after that announcement is made?

THE WITNESS: Correct. |

JUDGE MELILLO: All right. Go ahead, Mr. Lehman,

with your redirect.

MR, LEHMAN: Yes, Your Honor:

BY MR. LEHMAN:

0. The rates that are charged to Mr. Messner, they
are tariffed: is that correct?

Al Yes.

Q. And the rate that is charged Mr; Messner is in

accordance with the approved tariff rate on file with the

- Commission: is that not correct?

A, Yes.
MR. LEHMAN: Your Honor, ! have nothing further at
this‘time.
| JUDGE MELILLO: All right. Now, Mr. Messner, this is
your opporiunity to ask further guestions in a recross
naturé.

MR. MESSNER: I just a few, Your Honor.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} 7617150
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JUDGE MELILLO: All right. Please continue.
RECROSS-EXAMINATION

BY MR. MESSNER:

Q. Ms. Breslin, do you know what the tariff rate is
that we're being charged?

A. Yes, 1 do.

0. And what is that?

A, The per minute call for a colleect call local,
it’s unlimited. The per minute for an intralATA is
15 cents peryminute. Prepaid is 15. The -~

o. Prepaid is 157

A; Yes.

0. The collect interbtATA is 27 cents per minute,
and the prepaid is 22 cents.

Q. Okay. Now, when you say local, what'rénge does
that encompass?

A. You have no local calls on your call record,

sir.

Q. Ng, 1 do not.

A. So there would be a surcharge of $2.00 and

Cunlimited calling. There is not a per minute in our tariff

associated with a local call if you made a call.
G. What do you consider a local c¢all from say this
area? Local would just be the Erie area; am 1 correct?

A. I'd have to have the tariff pulled. It's

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY = {717} 75617150
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mileage band, sir.
Q. Okay.
A. But on your callihg record, you made no local
calls,

Q. Okay. DNow, I want to go back to this random

thing for a minute. You say it's between the second and

third minute?

A.  Uh-huh.

0. And then between the fifth and sixth minute?
A It's every five to six minutes thereafter.
Q. But it does -~ the announcement does come within

tnat game time frame in each cali. 50, for example, say
you're making a 15-minute call. Those three announcements
that,wé’re getting hilled for are going to come in the same
period, whether it be the second minute or the third minute,
fifth and sixth minute, they're going to come in the same
period in every call; am I'correct? |

A. They should come on between those calls, yes.
Thogse are the reguirements of the Department of Corrections.

MR. MESSNER: That's all 1 have, Your Honor.

JUDGE MELILLO: All right. I guess I'm thinking
here, too, is the Verizon Penngylvania, Ihc‘, intraLATA
rate, was that declared to be a competitive service by the
Commission? I'm trying to recéll the intralLATA rates that

are -- are they actually considered a competitive rate and

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - {717) 761-7150
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therefore not regulated with respect tc rates by the
Commissiun? I thinkkthey're regulated with respect to
serviaé. | |

MR. LEHMAN: Your Honor, are you saying inter?

JUDGE MELILLO: Intra, intralATA.

THE WITNESS: I do not know that answer.

JUDGE MELILLO: Do you know, Mr. Lehman or Mr. Kazee?

MR. LEHMAN: I believe that interLATA rates were
declared competitive.

. JUDGE MELILLO: But not intraLATA?

MR. LEHMAN: IntralATA, I do not know that, Your
Honor .

JUDGE MELILLO: ALl right. Well, I certainly can
look that up, but, of course, there is still the issue with
respect to service, which is subject to -~ I know that;s
subject to the Commnission's jurisdiction at this point.

All right. Anything further theh for Ms. Breslin?

MR. LEHMAK: No, Your Honor, 1 have nothing. Thisg is
Mr; Lehmarn.

JUDGE MELILLO: ALl right. Ms. Breslin, thank you
very much. You're excused.

| {Witness excused. )

JUDGE MELILLO: All r:ight. Mr. Messner, this is your

opportunity tor rebuttal. You can rebut the evidence that

you've heard today from Ms. Breslin.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY -~ {717).761-7150
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MR. MESSNER:h Your Honor, I have nothing further.

JUDGE MELILLO: All right. So you don't want to
present anything about -- I know you had indicated that you
thought the security announcements were not random. You |
don't want to present anything in that regard?

MR. MESSNER: Well, ?our Honor, as far as the
randomness, you know, she's saying that they eithér cone in
the second or third minute and then every six minutes after
either during the ftifth or the sixth minute, and all I'm
saying is during a 15-minute call, which are the length of
our phone ¢alls, those three announcements or four

announcements -~ there are four announcements, three that

we're billed for -~ they do come at the same time in every

cali. They come in the same time period, either the second
or third minuteé.

' So that deesn't seem randcm to)me; because you Know
where they're coming. YQu kﬁow where they're placed. It's
not like in one call, it's in the first minute, and in the
second call, it's in the eighth minute. 1 don't see that
it's random is all I'm saving. |

JUDGE MELILLO: All right. Do you have anything
further in response to the testimony of Ms. Breslin, Mr.
Messner?

MR. MESSNER: No, Your Honoy, I don't.

JUDGE MELILLO: All right. Do you have any further

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} 761-7150
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cross-=examination, Mr. Lehman or Mr. Kazee?

MR. LEHMAN: No, I don't, Your Honor.

MR. KAZEE: No, I don't. Thank you.

JUDGE MELILLO: Is there anything further then for
the evidentiary record?

MR. LEHMAN: No, Your Honor. Mr. Lehman: no.

JUDGE MELILLO: ALl right. Mr. Messner, do you have
anything further? I think you said something about waiting
for something frem the Department of Corrections. |

MR. MESSNER: Yes. I requested some documentation
from the Department of Corrections regarding phone calls. I
haven't gotten it yet. I wanted to know 1if Yoﬁr Honor would
like;me to‘forward‘it to you and to Mr. Lehman and Mr. Kazee
when 1T do receive it.

 JUDG8 MELILLO: So you're waiting for a listing of
your ¢alls; is that correct? |

| /Mﬂi MESSNER: Exactly; yes, ma'am.

JUDGE MELILLO: Did you request it for the period of
time of October'ZOOBVthrough October 200572 ‘ ,

MR. MESSNER: Yes, ma'am, 1 have.

JUDGE MELILLO: Well, here's the difficulty I have.

I cannot keep theitecmrd open férever. We did send out the
Prehearing Order in this éase back in November. .So we've
had probébly at least 60 days that we've given notice.

What is your position, Mr. Lehman, with respect to

COMMONWEALTH REPOATING COMPANY (717} ‘761*715!5
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Mr. Messner's desire Lo pul in a listing of the calls that
he has made? |
" MR. LEHMAN: Wel), ig thérea ~- 1 guess for whét
purpbse? | |

JUDGE MELILLO: I suspect that his purpose would be
to -- I guess it would fit into his position thét he wants
to be reimbursed for the security message time.

MR. KAZEE: Your Honor, this is Bruce Kaieef Those
records are not going to show how much time for ény'of those
calls was devoted to the playing éf this taped message.

MR. MESSNER: Your Honor, may I interject something
here?

JUDGE MELILLO: You can respond.

MR. MESSNER: Ms. Breslin testified how the message
played and the Length of them. So if you look at the call
records and you see that 15-minute calls have been made,
it's obvious from her testimény that there are 15 seconds
worth of security meséages in each 15-minute call. So the
record would establish that.

MR. KAZEZ: Yeah. I guess I grant you that point.

If it's a 15~minute‘call, I don't think we dispute the fact
that 15 seconds may have been devoted to the message. But
if the call duration is sbmething other than that, I don't
think there is any way of knowing whether the ﬁesSage played

two or three tinmes.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY . {717} 761-7150
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| MR, MESSNER: Right, and I'd stipulate to that. I'm
talking only about a completed 15-minute call.
JUDGE MELILLO: Would the listing of calls that you
made, though, have the dﬁraticn of the call?

MR. MESSNER: I would think they would, Your Honor,

‘but I‘m not positive.

JUDGE MELILLO: That's going to be a difficulty
there; The 0ther.thihg that I have to address is whether
the actual rate for the intraLATA calls has been declared
competitive for erizoh'PA. ‘If that's the case, then that's
going to also impact what I can do.

MR, MESSNER: Your Honor?

JUDGE MELILLO: Yes, Mr . Meésner.

MR. LEHMAN: Well, Your Honér,'certainly, should the

final decision, the final Order in this case come down in

favor of Mr. Messner finding that we have not provided

reasonable service or should you order a refund, we can
certainly provide a list -~ we can certainly get together
with Mr. Messner at that time and provide a list of his

prepaid calls, the 15-minute long prepaid calls, and attempt

‘,to figure out some ﬁypé of refund sbould that be the ruling.

MR. MESSNER: That would be fine with me. And if I

may, regarding the collect calls during that period, I would

ask fhat if a refund is ordered, that Verizon would work

with the parties that I had to call collect, if they?d he

COMMONWEALTH AEPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761.7150
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willing to do that if a refund is ordered.

JUDGE MELILLO: I'm going to have to consider whether
we can do anything in that regard. I have to look at the
record and assess it. |

MR. MESSNER: Your Honor, I dd have one more thing
that I just want to say, if I may, on the record.

JUDGE MELILLO: Yes.

MR. MESSNER: Mr. Kezee had said when we Were off the
record that he would work, Verizon would work, with the.
insﬁifntion and the people who are out here on gsite to deal

with this dropped call issue and investigate if these calls

'are being disconnected improperly, and I just wanted tc make

sure that that is on the record and they follow up on that.
JUDGE MELILLO: All right. Mr. Lehman and Mr. Kazee,
ig that a commitment that you've made on behalf of your
client? |
MR. KAZEE: This is Bruce Kazee. What I explained I
think to Mr. Messner was to that effect: that to the extent
that Mr. Messner is submitting discrepancy forms to the site

administrator, that we would insure that the site

administrator is investigating the discrepancy forms in

accordance with our requirements; and if they find that

there is a reason to believe Lthat a refund may be

-appropriate, that they insure that they bring it to our

attention so that we have an opportunity to evaluate it and

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} 7617150
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effect a refund vr a credit where appropriate.

I did give Mr. Messner my assurance that we would
undertéke that effort.

MR. MESSNER: Your Honor?

JUDGE MELILLO: Yes, Mr. Messner.

MR. MESSNER: And that is what he said, and I
apprec:ate that. There is one thing regarding that. When
we f£ill out the éiscrepancy forms here, recently the
Department of Corrections had issued a policy that they
would not authorize or issue any refunds regarding the
telephone service. So how does that play into what Mr.
Kazee hdas just said?

MR. KAZEE: That's not inconsistent with what I said,
because the Department of Corrections as well as the site
adminigtrator are not auvthorized to effect‘rafunds, because
what we're talking about are refunds of Verizon or VSSI
charges. So those issues have to be brought back tb Verizon
and/or T-Netix for evaluation, and they've got the
responsibility for making the decision, but we will insure
that the site administrators are aﬁprised of what our
réquirementg are and are working in accordance with those
requirements.

MR. MESSNER: Very good. That's very good, Mr.
Kazee. I really appreciate thazt.

JUDGE MELILLO: All right. Very well, Is there

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 781 7150
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anything -- I guess what we'll do with respect to the
listing of ~-- we don't know whether that's going to provide
any timing on those calls and we don't know at this point
that it would be recéived, and I can't keep the record open
indefinitely.

'So I think what we'll do is we'll take the record and
wé‘ll see whether there is a finding that's going to be madé
for refunds;kand if that's the case, then the parties can
get together, I guess, and work that out sihce 1 guess that
information would be available to VSSI. 1Is that correct?

MS. BRESLIN: Yes, ma'am.

MR. MESSNER: Your Honor?

JUDGE MELILLO: That was Ms. Breslin talking. All
right. Ms. Breslin, you're still upder oath, so we can take
that as part cf the testimony.

Yes. Is that Mr. Lehman speaking?

MR. MESSNER: No, Your Honor. Would Ms. Breslin know
if the call record that she has available would’show if the
calls were completed in 15 minutes? Does she have that
infurmation?

JUDGE MELILLO: I don't know whether she would. We

~don't have that information in front of us today.

MR. MESSNER: But I want to know does she have access
to that?

MS. BRESLIN: I have access to your prepaid calling

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (7177 761-7150
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iecoids‘

MR. MESSNER: Okay.

MS. BRESLIN: And I do know the length of your calls.

MR. MESSNER: Okay. That's satisfactory for me,
because 1 haven't gotten a lot of cooperation here trying to
get those. In fact, I was going fb ask to subpoena'them,
Your Hanof, if it was necessary. But if Ms. Breslin has
access to that and if it comes to that, if she'd be willing
to provide me with a copy, L'm fine with that.

JUDGE MELILLO: All right. Very well. VSSI has that
information; Unfbrtunately, it wasn't requested in
discovery, because that, 1 guess, would have been the party
that would have had the information.

I have some legal issues to deal with, obviously, and
ceftainiy there have been some factual issues presented, and
I will take everything and render a decision.

Do the parties wish to £file briefsg?

MR. LEHMAN: Mr. Lehman, Your Honor. No. However, I
do haveﬂone more legal issaé to bring up.

JUDGE MELILLO: All right.

MR. LEHMAN: That's with regard to Mr"Messner;s
reguest that collect calls be included should you decide
that refunds are necessary. I'd like to requést that
collect calls not be included, only prepaid callé, tor the

reason that, obviously, Mr. Messner has not been harmed by

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 781-7150
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the collect calls, the payment there.

He bhas no standing to argue on behalf cf -~ not only
personally, he has not been harmed, but he also has no
standing to argue or adjudicate or raise that issue on
behalf of anybody he might have called. They can do that on
their own should that need to be done.

However, for those reasons, I would request that only
prepaid calls be considered.

' MR. MESSNER: Your Honor?

JUDGE MELILLO: Yes, Mr. Messner.

MR. MESSNER: Mr. Lehman is correct. I'll’stipulate
that he's absolutely correct. | ; |

JUDGE MELILLO: All right. Very well. And I do
agree; that would have to be something raised by the party
who ig being assessed for the calls. |

All right. IL does not appear that the parties wish
to file briefs. 1'm not going to require them. Therefore,
here's what is going to happen.k The record will not c¢lose
today. The record will close upon the receipt of the
transcript, and I will issue an Order accordingly.

Then after the record has closed, I have 90 days to
issue what's called an Initial Decision. The parties will
be provided a copy of that. With that Initial Decision,
there will be instructions as to what the parties can do if

they wish to file Exceptions, and there probably will be an

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (717) 781-715C
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opportunity for Reply Exceptions.

1f there are Exceptions filed, the Commission will

consider them at a Public Meeting, and, of course, the

Commigsioners can also request review on their own of this
matter, and eventually then there would be a Final Decision.
It's going to be up to the Commissicn to decide with respect.

to this case in a Final Decision. Either they would accept

S my decision or render their own.

Are there any questions?

MR. MESSNER: No, Your Honor, n¢ne from me.

MR. LEHMAN: I would just like to know the name of
the recorder there, the recording service.

JUDGE MELILLO: The recording service is Commonwealth
Reporting service, and they have asked me to ask of the
parties whether anyone wishes a copy of the transcript of
this proceeding. |

MR. MESSNER: I do, Your Honor.

JUDGE MELILLO: And who is that speaking?

MR, MESSNER: Mr. Messner.

JUDGE MELILLO: Mr . Messner?

MR, MESSNER: Yes, ma’am,

JUDGE MELILLO: How is that done? Because the court
reporting service has a charge forkthat.

MR. MESSNER: I understand that, Your Honor. That's

fine. If they can let me know the charge, I'm more than

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (717} 761-7150
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happy to pay it,’

JUDGE’MELILLO: ALl right.k Now, you have provided an
address, I guess, to the court reporter.k

MR, MESSNER: Yes.

JUDGE MELILLO: ALl right. How about Mr. Lehman or
Mr. Kazee? |

MR. LEHMAN: Not at this time, Your Honor.

MR. KAZEE: No, Your Honor.

JUDGE MELILLO: All right. Would there be anything
further for today? :

MR. MESSNER: Not from me, Your Honor.

JUDGE MELILLO: Okay. Very well. 'Thank you very
much, everydne, for your participaﬁion. We are off the
record.

{Whereupon, at 11:50 a.m., the hearing was
adjcurned.)

kkk
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CERIIEILCATE

I hereby certify, as the stenographic reporter, that

~the foregoing proceedings were taken stenographically by me,

and thereafter reduced to typewriting by me or under my

direction; and that this transcript is a true and accurate
record to the best of my ability.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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